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Cleghorn Road is always a fun trail with lots to choose from as far as challenge. 

We all began at McDonald’s off the 138 hwy.  Joining us for the day were Travis Bair, Steve 
Padilla, Ray and Karen Kleinhuizen, Mark and Darlene, Sunil Kulkarni, Ja-Hon Suh, Ed 
Hepinger, Doug Francisco, Steven Cave, Tom and Gail Bashaw, Nicole Castellanos and Tim 
Thomas with his friend Doug Tabor.  

Heading over to the trail, we aired down and off we went.  We all took challenges we felt we 
could handle.  Ray was great at instructing me as trail leader in many instances.  Ja-Hon’s 
4Runner was outstanding in so many obstacles as the same for Travis’ very stock jeep. 

Heading down a very steep decline against a wall, we went through a large boulder obstacle. 
Most scrapped a bumper and skid plate.  This is where Ray and Karen’s adventure started.  
The pitman arm for the steering snapped.  The remainder of our adventure became winching 
Ray back up and finding level ground.  

In the group, most called it a day after lots of generous help.  We then developed a plan to get
Ray and Karen’s jeep on the main trail and out to the pavement.  Tim and Tim’s friend Doug 
headed out to get Tim’s tow rig and trailer.  The trail sure was a task for a 1 ton dually with a 
trailer.  So much more was the time with a jeep on the trailer.  We probably were off the trail 
by about 7pm and headed home.  

As much of a task as it was, this is what a club is all about.  Having fun and helping each 
other when things happen.

Overall, a great adventure on Cleghorn Road.

Tim


